
Page 1 to 30

  

This is a published notice on the Find a Tender service: https://www.find-
tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/003188-2024 

Contract

T1659 - Provision of Insurance

Northern Ireland Housing Executive

F03: Contract award notice

Notice identifier: 2024/S 000-003188

Procurement identifier (OCID): ocds-h6vhtk-041621  

Published 31 January 2024, 12:04pm

Section I: Contracting authority

I.1) Name and addresses

Northern Ireland Housing Executive

2 Adelaide Street

Belfast

BT2 8BP

Email

kateryna.houston@nihe.gov.uk

Country

United Kingdom

Region code

UK - United Kingdom

https://www.find-tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/003188-2024
https://www.find-tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/003188-2024
mailto:kateryna.houston@nihe.gov.uk
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Internet address(es)

Main address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

Buyer's address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

I.4) Type of the contracting authority

Body governed by public law

I.5) Main activity

Housing and community amenities

Section II: Object

II.1) Scope of the procurement

II.1.1) Title

T1659 - Provision of Insurance

II.1.2) Main CPV code

66510000 - Insurance services

II.1.3) Type of contract

Services

II.1.4) Short description

The Housing Executive requires a provision of protective insurance cover for a number of
areas. Full details can be found within the attached tender documents. Please note the
requirement does not include insurance brokerage services.

II.1.6) Information about lots

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps
https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps
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This contract is divided into lots: Yes

II.1.7) Total value of the procurement (excluding VAT)

Value excluding VAT: £2,392,070

II.2) Description

II.2.1) Title

Lot 1 - Material Damage

Lot No

1

II.2.2) Additional CPV code(s)

66510000 - Insurance services

II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes

UKN0 - Northern Ireland

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

The Housing Executive requires a provision of protective insurance cover for a number of
areas. Full details can be found within the attached tender documents. Please note the
requirement does not include insurance brokerage services.

II.2.5) Award criteria

Quality criterion - Name: Social Value / Weighting: 10

Cost criterion - Name: Cost / Weighting: 90

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds
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The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No

II.2) Description

II.2.1) Title

Lot 2 - Employers’ Liability

Lot No

2

II.2.2) Additional CPV code(s)

66510000 - Insurance services

II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes

UKN0 - Northern Ireland

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

The Housing Executive requires a provision of protective insurance cover for a number of
areas. Full details can be found within the attached tender documents. Please note the
requirement does not include insurance brokerage services.

II.2.5) Award criteria

Quality criterion - Name: Social Value / Weighting: 10

Cost criterion - Name: Cost / Weighting: 90

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds

The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No
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II.2) Description

II.2.1) Title

Lot 3 - Excess Employers’ Liability

Lot No

3

II.2.2) Additional CPV code(s)

66510000 - Insurance services

II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes

UKN0 - Northern Ireland

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

The Housing Executive requires a provision of protective insurance cover for a number of
areas. Full details can be found within the attached tender documents. Please note the
requirement does not include insurance brokerage services.

II.2.5) Award criteria

Cost criterion - Name: Cost / Weighting: 100

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds

The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No

II.2) Description

II.2.1) Title
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Lot 4 - Public Liability

Lot No

4

II.2.2) Additional CPV code(s)

66510000 - Insurance services

II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes

UKN0 - Northern Ireland

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

The Housing Executive requires a provision of protective insurance cover for a number of
areas. Full details can be found within the attached tender documents. Please note the
requirement does not include insurance brokerage services.

II.2.5) Award criteria

Quality criterion - Name: Social Value / Weighting: 10

Cost criterion - Name: Cost / Weighting: 90

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds

The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No

II.2) Description

II.2.1) Title

Lot 5 - Excess Public Liability
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Lot No

5

II.2.2) Additional CPV code(s)

66510000 - Insurance services

II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes

UKN0 - Northern Ireland

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

The Housing Executive requires a provision of protective insurance cover for a number of
areas. Full details can be found within the attached tender documents. Please note the
requirement does not include insurance brokerage services.

II.2.5) Award criteria

Cost criterion - Name: Cost / Weighting: 100

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds

The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No

II.2) Description

II.2.1) Title

Lot 6 - Business Travel / Personal Accident

Lot No

6
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II.2.2) Additional CPV code(s)

66510000 - Insurance services

II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes

UKN0 - Northern Ireland

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

The Housing Executive requires a provision of protective insurance cover for a number of
areas. Full details can be found within the attached tender documents. Please note the
requirement does not include insurance brokerage services.

II.2.5) Award criteria

Cost criterion - Name: Cost / Weighting: 100

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds

The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No

II.2) Description

II.2.1) Title

Lot 7 - Motor Fleet

Lot No

7

II.2.2) Additional CPV code(s)

66510000 - Insurance services
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II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes

UKN0 - Northern Ireland

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

The Housing Executive requires a provision of protective insurance cover for a number of
areas. Full details can be found within the attached tender documents. Please note the
requirement does not include insurance brokerage services.

II.2.5) Award criteria

Quality criterion - Name: Social Value / Weighting: 10

Cost criterion - Name: Cost / Weighting: 90

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds

The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No

II.2) Description

II.2.1) Title

Lot 8 - Homeowners Property Owners

Lot No

8

II.2.2) Additional CPV code(s)

66510000 - Insurance services

II.2.3) Place of performance



Page 10 to 30

NUTS codes

UKN0 - Northern Ireland

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

The Housing Executive requires a provision of protective insurance cover for a number of
areas. Full details can be found within the attached tender documents. Please note the
requirement does not include insurance brokerage services.

II.2.5) Award criteria

Quality criterion - Name: Social Value / Weighting: 10

Cost criterion - Name: Cost / Weighting: 90

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds

The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No

II.2) Description

II.2.1) Title

Lot 9 - Excess Homeowners Property Owners Liability

Lot No

9

II.2.2) Additional CPV code(s)

66510000 - Insurance services

II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes
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UKN0 - Northern Ireland

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

The Housing Executive requires a provision of protective insurance cover for a number of
areas. Full details can be found within the attached tender documents. Please note the
requirement does not include insurance brokerage services.

II.2.5) Award criteria

Cost criterion - Name: Cost / Weighting: 100

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds

The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No

Section IV. Procedure

IV.1) Description

IV.1.1) Type of procedure

Open procedure

IV.1.8) Information about the Government Procurement Agreement (GPA)

The procurement is covered by the Government Procurement Agreement: Yes

IV.2) Administrative information

IV.2.1) Previous publication concerning this procedure

Notice number: 2023/S 000-032801

/Notice/032801-2023
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Section V. Award of contract

Contract No

1

Lot No

1

Title

Lot 1 - Material Damage

A contract/lot is awarded: Yes

V.2) Award of contract

V.2.1) Date of conclusion of the contract

30 January 2024

V.2.2) Information about tenders

Number of tenders received: 4 

Number of tenders received from SMEs: 1 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from other EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from non-EU Member States: 1 

Number of tenders received by electronic means: 4 

The contract has been awarded to a group of economic operators: No

V.2.3) Name and address of the contractor

RSA NORTHERN IRELAND INSURANCE LTD

Law Society House
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BELFAST

BT1 3GN

Email

tim.graham@ni.rsagroup.com

Telephone

+44 2890320190

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

The contractor is an SME

Yes

V.2.4) Information on value of contract/lot (excluding VAT)

Initial estimated total value of the contract/lot: £240,000

Total value of the contract/lot: £300,000

mailto:tim.graham@ni.rsagroup.com
https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps
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Section V. Award of contract

Contract No

2

Lot No

2

Title

Lot 2 - Employers’ Liability

A contract/lot is awarded: Yes

V.2) Award of contract

V.2.1) Date of conclusion of the contract

30 January 2024

V.2.2) Information about tenders

Number of tenders received: 4 

Number of tenders received from SMEs: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from other EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from non-EU Member States: 1 

Number of tenders received by electronic means: 4 

The contract has been awarded to a group of economic operators: No

V.2.3) Name and address of the contractor

ZURICH INSURANCE COMPANY U.K. LIMITED

The Zurich Centre
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FAREHAM

PO15 7JZ

Email

drew.drillingcourt@uk.zurich.com

Telephone

+44 8705221311

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

The contractor is an SME

No

V.2.4) Information on value of contract/lot (excluding VAT)

Initial estimated total value of the contract/lot: £270,000

Total value of the contract/lot: £300,000

mailto:drew.drillingcourt@uk.zurich.com
https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps
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Section V. Award of contract

Contract No

3

Lot No

3

Title

Lot 3 - Excess Employers’ Liability

A contract/lot is awarded: Yes

V.2) Award of contract

V.2.1) Date of conclusion of the contract

31 January 2024

V.2.2) Information about tenders

Number of tenders received: 4 

Number of tenders received from SMEs: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from other EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from non-EU Member States: 1 

Number of tenders received by electronic means: 4 

The contract has been awarded to a group of economic operators: No

V.2.3) Name and address of the contractor

AIG EUROPE LTD

A I G BUILDING
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LONDON

EC3M 4AB

Email

ian.cummings@aig.com

Telephone

+44 2890511311

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

The contractor is an SME

No

V.2.4) Information on value of contract/lot (excluding VAT)

Initial estimated total value of the contract/lot: £4,700

Total value of the contract/lot: £5,400

mailto:ian.cummings@aig.com
https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps
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Section V. Award of contract

Contract No

4

Lot No

4

Title

Lot 4 - Public Liability

A contract/lot is awarded: Yes

V.2) Award of contract

V.2.1) Date of conclusion of the contract

31 January 2024

V.2.2) Information about tenders

Number of tenders received: 4 

Number of tenders received from SMEs: 1 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from other EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from non-EU Member States: 1 

Number of tenders received by electronic means: 4 

The contract has been awarded to a group of economic operators: No

V.2.3) Name and address of the contractor

RSA NORTHERN IRELAND INSURANCE LTD

Law Society House
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BELFAST

BT1 3GN

Email

tim.graham@ni.rsagroup.com

Telephone

+44 2890320190

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

The contractor is an SME

Yes

V.2.4) Information on value of contract/lot (excluding VAT)

Initial estimated total value of the contract/lot: £223,000

Total value of the contract/lot: £275,000

mailto:tim.graham@ni.rsagroup.com
https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps
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Section V. Award of contract

Contract No

5

Lot No

5

Title

Lot 5 - Excess Public Liability

A contract/lot is awarded: Yes

V.2) Award of contract

V.2.1) Date of conclusion of the contract

31 January 2024

V.2.2) Information about tenders

Number of tenders received: 4 

Number of tenders received from SMEs: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from other EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from non-EU Member States: 1 

Number of tenders received by electronic means: 4 

The contract has been awarded to a group of economic operators: No

V.2.3) Name and address of the contractor

AIG EUROPE LTD

A I G BUILDING
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LONDON

EC3M 4AB

Email

ian.cummings@aig.com

Telephone

+44 2890511311

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

The contractor is an SME

No

V.2.4) Information on value of contract/lot (excluding VAT)

Initial estimated total value of the contract/lot: £20,000

Total value of the contract/lot: £24,000

mailto:ian.cummings@aig.com
https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps
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Section V. Award of contract

Contract No

6

Lot No

6

Title

Lot 6 - Business Travel / Personal Accident

A contract/lot is awarded: Yes

V.2) Award of contract

V.2.1) Date of conclusion of the contract

31 January 2024

V.2.2) Information about tenders

Number of tenders received: 4 

Number of tenders received from SMEs: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from other EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from non-EU Member States: 1 

Number of tenders received by electronic means: 4 

The contract has been awarded to a group of economic operators: No

V.2.3) Name and address of the contractor

AIG EUROPE LTD

A I G BUILDING
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LONDON

EC3M 4AB

Email

ian.cummings@aig.com

Telephone

+44 2890511311

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

The contractor is an SME

No

V.2.4) Information on value of contract/lot (excluding VAT)

Initial estimated total value of the contract/lot: £300

Total value of the contract/lot: £370

mailto:ian.cummings@aig.com
https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps
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Section V. Award of contract

Contract No

7

Lot No

7

Title

Lot 7 - Motor Fleet

A contract/lot is awarded: Yes

V.2) Award of contract

V.2.1) Date of conclusion of the contract

31 January 2024

V.2.2) Information about tenders

Number of tenders received: 4 

Number of tenders received from SMEs: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from other EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from non-EU Member States: 1 

Number of tenders received by electronic means: 4 

The contract has been awarded to a group of economic operators: No

V.2.3) Name and address of the contractor

ZURICH INSURANCE COMPANY U.K. LIMITED

The Zurich Centre
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FAREHAM

PO15 7JZ

Email

drew.drillingcourt@uk.zurich.com

Telephone

+44 8705221311

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

The contractor is an SME

No

V.2.4) Information on value of contract/lot (excluding VAT)

Initial estimated total value of the contract/lot: £186,000

Total value of the contract/lot: £230,000

mailto:drew.drillingcourt@uk.zurich.com
https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps


Page 26 to 30

Section V. Award of contract

Contract No

8

Lot No

8

Title

Lot 8 - Homeowners Property Owners

A contract/lot is awarded: Yes

V.2) Award of contract

V.2.1) Date of conclusion of the contract

31 January 2024

V.2.2) Information about tenders

Number of tenders received: 4 

Number of tenders received from SMEs: 1 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from other EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from non-EU Member States: 1 

Number of tenders received by electronic means: 4 

The contract has been awarded to a group of economic operators: No

V.2.3) Name and address of the contractor

RSA NORTHERN IRELAND INSURANCE LTD

Law Society House
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BELFAST

BT1 3GN

Email

tim.graham@ni.rsagroup.com

Telephone

+44 2890320190

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

The contractor is an SME

Yes

V.2.4) Information on value of contract/lot (excluding VAT)

Initial estimated total value of the contract/lot: £1,000,000

Total value of the contract/lot: £1,250,000

mailto:tim.graham@ni.rsagroup.com
https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps
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Section V. Award of contract

Contract No

9

Lot No

9

Title

Lot 9 - Excess Homeowners Property Owners Liability

A contract/lot is awarded: Yes

V.2) Award of contract

V.2.1) Date of conclusion of the contract

31 January 2024

V.2.2) Information about tenders

Number of tenders received: 4 

Number of tenders received from SMEs: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from other EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from non-EU Member States: 1 

Number of tenders received by electronic means: 4 

The contract has been awarded to a group of economic operators: No

V.2.3) Name and address of the contractor

AIG EUROPE LTD

A I G BUILDING
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LONDON

EC3M 4AB

Email

ian.cummings@aig.com

Telephone

+44 2890511311

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address

https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps

The contractor is an SME

No

V.2.4) Information on value of contract/lot (excluding VAT)

Initial estimated total value of the contract/lot: £6,000

Total value of the contract/lot: £7,300

mailto:ian.cummings@aig.com
https://etendersni.gov.uk/epps


Page 30 to 30

Section VI. Complementary information

VI.4) Procedures for review

VI.4.1) Review body

Royal Courts of Justice

Chichester Street

Belfast

BT13JF

Email

adminoffice@courtsni.gov.uk

Telephone

+44 3002007812

Country

United Kingdom
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